
Northeast Wisconsin Piano Teachers Forum 

December 6, 2024 

Minutes 

 

Attendance: Koeberl, Charnon, Teegarden, Proefrock, Healy 

 

1. Meeting was called to order at 9:00 

 

2. President’s remarks: Welcome to former members who have joined us for 

our Annual Holiday Gathering: Alla Howlett and Olesia Fraiser. It was 

wonderful to see them and we hope to see them more often. 

 

3. There were no Vice President remarks 

 

4. Treasurer Report: The December report was sent out via email prior to the 

meeting. Charnon remarked that the Baroque expenses included the 

scholarships awarded to the winners. The scholarships came to $295.00. So, 

the actual expenses for Baroque were 771.00 allowing for a profit of 

$24.00!!! The current balance of the Treasury is $7,985.37. However, there 

are several outstanding checks and when clear the balance should be 

$7,344.37 

 

5. Committee Reports: 

   Festival: There were 39 students and 8 teachers in the Baroque fest. This 

is near the numbers of the last three years. The lowest level (early 

intermediate) had twice as many entries as the other levels, so it was 

divided in to two groups by age. There were no Advanced entries. 

        In two years, we will celebrate the 50Th year of the Baroque festival. 

The committee is seeking ideas for recognizing the anniversary.  

        The next festival is All Star in late April. Please consider entering your 

students in any or all of the diversified events that make up All Star. If you 



would like help or have questions please contact any festival Committee 

member: Cape, Cosner, Hay or Charnon. 

    Website: Teegarden noted that the Code of Ethics was incomplete on the 

website. Charnon agreed to search the back files to find the missing form. 

 

6. Old Business: 

Monster Concert:  Charnon is representing the Forum to the Monster   

Concert Planning Committee. They are meeting next week. Please send her 

any questions or comments. 

 

7. New Business 

 President Koeberl will be forming a nominating committee to seek 

candidates for the Treasurer and Vice President positions.  

 

8. The meeting adjourned in a most timely fashion. A fun gift exchange and 

much merriment ensued. 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Maggie Charnon, Secretary. 

       

     


